Hawk Island Estates Property Owners Association, Inc.

Board Meeting Minutes

October 16, 2006

Attendees:


Tom Eckdahl

Cindy Howell


Pat Dexter


Karen Pederson

Jim Glickert


The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. at Tom Eckdahl’s home.

1. Minutes of last meeting

Jim Glickert reviewed the minutes of our meeting on June 28, 2006.  The minutes reported on the election of directors, a board vacancy, water leaks, expiration in April 2007 of the cable television agreement, a question regarding recording of the updated restrictive covenants, street signs, pest-control spraying, a light for the playground, and St. Moritz’s dumpster location.  

2. Budget

Cindy Howell reported on our budget situation.  The cost of repairs to our water system were double the amount budgeted ($9,679 versus $4,700), but lower than expected maintenance expenses and costs to return our smaller well to service offset most of that.  We currently have $3,010.15 in our bank account.  By the end of the year, we expect our expenses will use up all of that.  The cost to repair the Harris’ lawn (following the water line leak in June) hasn’t been included in the projection, so there may be a deficit near the end of the year that could be covered by 2007 assessments that are received early.

Cindy presented a draft of our 2007 budget.  Water system repair costs are expected to be lower (due to an unusually bad year in 2006), but maintenance expenses are expected to rise to more normal levels.  Other budget items are forecasted to rise slightly.  A 2007 assessment of $625 ($25 higher than last year) for each property owner would cover the estimated expenses for the year.  

We talked about the need for the increase.  Tom thought that the increase was a good idea so that we have enough of a cushion to work with.  Cindy mentioned, though, that any excess of income over expenses is subject to tax.  Jim Glickert said that water repair costs in 2007 could drop substantially from 2006, making an increase in the assessment necessary.  We talked about things that could be done in the subdivision with any excess funds, such as improving street signage.  We all agreed to recommend a 2007 assessment of $625.

3. Policy on water and sewer line repairs

Jim Glickert presented for consideration a draft of a policy regarding responsibility for the cost of repairing leaks in water and sewer lines in the subdivision.  (A copy is attached.)  In short, the Association would be responsible for leaks in the main lines, as well as leaks in the lines leading to the street shut-off valves in the front yards of the property owners.  The property owners would be responsible for leaks from the shut-off valves to their houses.  Because some shut-off valves may be far off the street (or even non-existent), the proposed policy limits the Association’s responsibility to leaks up to ten (10) feet off the edge of the street.  The board members were asked to review the policy for our next meeting.   

Tom reported that he and Jim Glickert met with Cooper Siteworks to see what could be done to hold down the cost of water line repairs, but that there isn’t much available.  A few small things could save us a little money.  Repairing these leaks is expensive due to all of the equipment and labor required.

4. Contract with Lake Cable

The contract with Lake Cable expires in April 2007.  To explore our options beyond that point, Jim Glickert has made repeated attempts since July 2006 to contact Charter Cable to see if they have any interest in serving our subdivision.  To date, though, Charter Cable hasn’t been very responsive.  At this time, we are waiting for someone from their construction department to come out and look at the subdivision to see what would be required.  (Jim Glickert will make yet another attempt to contact them.)  They have been so slow (and apparently uninterested) that it doesn’t look like we will ever reach an agreement with them or get service installed within the next five months.   

Television and high-speed Internet service were hot topics at last year’s annual meeting.  We told the property owners that we wouldn’t sign any contracts without giving them a chance to provide input.  We’ll update the property owners on the situation at the upcoming annual meeting.  The board is reluctant to extend the agreement with Lake Cable more than a year at a time. 

5.
Street signs
We talked about putting up signs in a few locations in the subdivision to help visitors and emergency personnel find their way.  Jim Glickert said that ideas for the signs were drawn up in 2005, but that budget limitations prevented us from proceeding.  With our current budget situation, it’s not possible in 2006, either.  We agreed to look again at doing it in 2007 if money is available.

6. Annual meeting arrangements

Arrangements have been made with Pelican Bay to rent their clubhouse for the meeting.  We decided to have some food and drinks available for the attendees since the meeting is in the morning.

Jim Glickert presented drafts of the agenda and meeting notice.  Distribution will begin on October 20th or 21st.  Notices have to be distributed no less than ten days before the meeting, which technically gives us until October 25th.  

7.   Miscellaneous

· Cindy received a flyer from a pool maintenance company and asked if we want to put our pool maintenance out for bid.  We talked about how much we were paying Bob Gustin ($40/visit, $400 to close, plus repairs).  We thought that Bob may be a bit expensive in closing costs but does a good job for us.  We decided not to seek bids from others.   
· Jim Glickert asked, due to our budget situation, whether we still want to install a seasonal light with timer for our play area.  We agreed to do so.  Jim Glickert will get it set up.

· Jim Glickert will arrange with Always Clean for snow plowing on Island Court and Ridgeview Terrace this winter.

The meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Jim Glickert

October 17, 2006

DRAFT

10/16/06

Hawk Island Estates Property Owners Association, Inc.

Policy on Responsibility for Water and Sewer Line Repairs

The Board of Directors of the Hawk Island Estates Property Owners Association has adopted the following policy to determine responsibility for the cost of water and sewer line repairs in Hawk Island Estates: 

The Association shall be responsible for the repair of:

(1) Water and sewer main lines;

(2) Corporation stops or valves in direct contact with a main line; and  

(3) Water and sewer lines that connect the main to the shut-off valve located near the street (“street shut-off valve”) for the house being served.    

The Association shall not be responsible for repairs of water and sewer lines from the street shut-off valve (including the valve itself) to the house.  

The Association shall not be responsible for repairs of leaks found to be more than ten (10) feet from the edge of the street, regardless of where the street shut-off valve may be located.    

Since water and sewer leaks can surface far from the actual location of the leak, it will never be known with certainty whose responsibility it is to repair a leak under this policy at the time the leak is first discovered.  If the board initiates a repair that it believes may be the Association’s responsibility, but later determines that the repair is the property owner’s responsibility, the board shall notify the property owner as soon as possible and give the property owner the option of (1) allowing the board to have the repair completed, or (2) taking over responsibility for completion of the repair.  In either case, the property owner shall reimburse the Association for any expenses incurred by the Association.

On the other hand, if a property owner initiates a repair that, while the repair is underway, he or she has reason to believe the repair should be the Association’s responsibility, the property owner should contact the board as soon as possible.  If the board reasonably determines that the repair is the Association’s responsibility, the board shall have the option of (1) allowing the property owner to have the repair completed, or (2) taking over responsibility for completion of the repair.  In either case, the Association shall reimburse the property owner for any expenses incurred by the property owner.    

If the board initiates a repair in a water or sewer line between the main line and the house being served, and finds either that there is no street shut-off valve or that one cannot be located, the board will attempt to repair the leak up to a maximum of ten (10) feet off the edge of the street.  If the leak is still not found, and the board believes the leak is between the end of the excavation and the house, the board shall proceed to install a street shut-off valve and then notify the property owner that further responsibility for finding and repairing the leak between the newly installed street shut-off valve and the house shall be the property owner’s.  The Association’s responsibility for the costs of the repair shall end at the point where the street shut-off valve is installed. 

Because leaks can be extremely difficult to locate and expensive to repair, the board has the right to waive the above policy on a case-by-case basis for reasons of fairness or to avoid an undue hardship falling on a property owner. 
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